MEMORANDUM


TO:
Cape Elizabeth Town Council


FROM:
Maureen O’Meara, Town Planner


DATE:
August 1, 2007


SUBJECT:
Trout Brook Watershed Community Fee Utilization Plan

Introduction

Attached is a proposal to create a local Community Fee Utilization Plan (CFUP) for the Trout Brook Watershed. The watershed has been designated an urban impaired watershed by the Maine DEP. Any development in the watershed that triggers DEP review under the Site Location of Development Law will be subject to Urban impaired watershed standard. 

Why establish a fee system?

Establishing a local fee system alleviates the need for developers to seek mitigation projects within the watershed. Because the watershed includes designated local growth areas, additional requirements can create disincentives that contradict local growth management policies. Establishment of a local fee system begins to reduce the disincentive to locate in the growth areas. 

Relationship to proposed Stormwater Fee

This proposal is a companion piece to the proposed stormwater fee, which would re-establish equilibrium between areas within and outside the urban impaired watershed.

DEP Review required
The CFUP must also be reviewed and approved by the DEP. It has been submitted to them in draft form, but no comments have been received as of this date.

Conclusion

This proposal has been submitted to the Town Council because there is a project in the design stage in the Trout Brook watershed. Town staff have worked with City of South Portland staff on this proposal and continue to solicit comments. The Town is not obligated to adopt a fee system, however, the fee system will begin to counteract how the urban impaired stream policy is contradicting local land use policies.
